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Subject: Acknowledgment of Submittal of Standard Practice Procedures Plan, Revision to
Certificate Pertaining to Foreign Interests and Form for Owners, Officers, Directors, and
Executive Personnel, dated August 16, 2012
 
Hi Jim,
 
On August 16, 2012, you submitted an update to the Standard Practice Procedure Plan
(SPPP) Appendix 1, Certificate Pertaining to Foreign Interests, and Appendix 2, Owners,
Officers, Directors, and Executive Personnel (OODEP) for the AREVA Enrichment
Services (AES) Eagle Rock Enrichment Facility (EREF).  The update identifies changes in
the membership of the AES Management Committee and in the AES Officers.
 
Under Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) 95.17(1), a licensee is
required to notify the NRC within 30 days of any significant change that may affect its
status concerning foreign ownership, control, or influence (FOCI), including, changes to the
licensee’s responses to FOCI questions and changes in the officers, directors and
executive personnel. The NRC staff has reviewed the changes to Appendices 1 and 2 and
determined that the changes were made in accordance with 10 CFR 95.17 and do not alter
the staff’s decision to waive the requirement for FOCI mitigation for the EREF.
 
In accordance with 100 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this email
will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or
from ADAMS. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (301) 492-3110 or by email.
 
Thanks,
Breeda
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M. Breeda Reilly
Senior Project Manager
US NRC/ NMSS
Phone: (301) 492-3110
Email: breeda.reilly@nrc.gov
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